
TWIN CREEK WSC  
2025 SPRING NEWSLETTER 
VOLUME 1 ISSUE 46 

LETTER FROM THE PRESIDENT 
 

Dear Twin Creek WSC Members/Stockholders, 

 

I hope all are enjoying this beautiful Spring now with all the wildflowers and trees beginning to bloom and 

winter well in the rear-view mirror. 

 

As a reminder, April brings us to our 2025 Annual Meeting, scheduled for 10AM Saturday morning, the 26th. 

This is an important event as we will be electing a Board Member. The Meeting Packets will be mailed to 

Stockholders on March 26th and will contain an official ballot form and procedures for submitting ballots. As 

you will see, ballots can be mailed, brought to the TCWSC office in person before noon on 25th April, or 

submitted in person at the Annual meeting. Please note that there are no proxy votes, ballots must be executed 

and submitted by the registered Stockholder. Please vote as the elected Board Member is your representative at 

TCWSC. 

 

For some background, from 2000 to 2020 TCWSC grew at a rate averaging 1.25 net new customers per year. 

We are now adding new connections at a rate of 5 per year and this rate is anticipated to continue rising. The 

requirements to program system upgrading to meet the growing demand forced TCWSC to make decisions 

regarding how to finance required system improvements. In 2023 a decision to initiate an Impact Fee on new 

connections was made in an effort to avoid having to charge existing customers for the costs associated with the 

addition of new connections. TCWSC directed our Professional Engineer to determine the amount of the 

Impact Fee to be able to meet the financial costs of the required system over the next ten years. The Impact Fee 

was adopted with the agreement that the amount would be reviewed annually and revised as indicated. This 

review has just been completed, and it was determined the fee would remain as it is currently, pending annual 

reviews. 

 

The Brazos Valley Groundwater Conservation District, the entity authorized by the Texas Legislature to 

manage and protect groundwater resources in our area, is requesting Robertson County Public Water Suppliers 

to participate in developing elements of the plans related to aquifer water levels, recharge rates, and other 

relevant parameters. Recently, concerns have developed related to permits issued for water pumped from local 

properties, sold and transported to other areas. The level of the aquifer that provides water for TCWSC had a 

drawdown of 5 feet last year. The struggle to balance individual water rights with ensuring an adequate and 

economical  water supply for residents will have to be resolved. 

 

We would like to see you at the Annual Meeting if you can make it, but regardless please take time to vote. 

Thank you for your support. 

 

John Pedigo 

President TCWSC 



 

 

INFORMATION RELATED TO THE “IMPACT FEE” 
 

What is an Impact Fee? 
The Impact Fee is a one-time payment made by the new member or developer that is to fund or recoup the cost 
of capital improvements or facility expansions necessitated by and attributable to new development. 

Why charge an Impact Fee? 
The Impact Fee shifts the burden of system expansion as a result to new development to the new customer. 

Without Impact Fees, the financial burden of the increased demand would  be placed on our existing customer 
(existing Membership). 

What does Impact Fee pay for? 
The Impact Fee pays for increases and upgrades relating to capacities in the distribution and facilities area. 

How are Impact Fees determined? 
TCWSC’s Engineer recommends the Impact Fee based on the most recent Impact study which determines our 

system needs based on the growth and capacity of current and future needs (the maximum Impact Fee per 
meter equivalent shall be computed by dividing the cost of capital improvements and facilities expansions 
necessitated by and attributable to new development identified in the Impact Fee capital improvements plan 

by the total number of projected service units in the Impact Fee service area). The TCWSC Board of Directors, 
by vote, approves the Engineers recommended Fee amount on an annual basis. 

Who is charged an Impact Fee? 
Property owners or developers needing a meter that  would require a tap. 

I have a meter on my property, but my account is closed, do I have to pay an Impact Fee? 
NO, you have an existing meter, whether locked or open, it is still considered an existing tapped meter, 
therefore it would NOT require an Impact Fee. 
 
 

 



 
 

 

On September 10, 2024, TCWSC Board of Directors voted to dedicate 
Plant #1 to former Director John B. Edmondson. John served on the 

Board of Directors 2009-2024, 12 of these years as the Board 
President. Under his leadership and vision, the water company has 

thrived, earning the designation of “Superior Water Company.” 
In honoring John’s unwavering commitment to TCWSC,  

Plant #1 is affectionately known as: 
 

“EDMONDSON” PLANT NO. 1 

6163 FM 1940 

 

 
 



 
 

 
 
 

TCWSC 2023 Independent Auditor’s Report 
as reported by the firm Thompson, Derrig & Craig, P.C. 

Financial statement audits and reviews play an 
important role in our economy by providing 

assurance to stakeholders. 
 

In our opinion, the financial statements referred above 
present fairly, in all material respects, the assets, 

liabilities, and net assets of Twin Creek Water Supply 
Corporation as of December 31, 2023, and its revenue and 
expenses for the year that ended in accordance with the 
modified cash basis of accounting as described in Note 1. 

Full audit report available upon request. 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

Twin Creek Water Supply Corporation 

P&L Financial Statement 

 

January 1, 2024 

to 

December 31, 2024 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TWIN CREEK WATER SUPPLY CORPORATION 

PO BOX 88 

NEW BADEN TEXAS 77870 
Phone: 1-(979) 828-5385 * Fax: 1-(979) 828-2445 

Web: www.twincreekwsc.org * Email:  office@twincreekwsc.org 
 

 

 
 

 

Notice of Stockholder/Member Meeting for 

Twin Creek Water Supply Corporation 
 

 

The Annual Stockholder/Member Meeting for Twin Creek Water Supply Corporation will be held 

at 8395 Cobb Branch RD Franklin TX 77856. The meeting will start at 10 am on April 26, 

2025. The purpose of the meeting will be to update the membership on the business affairs of the 

Corporation and to conduct a director election unless the election is declared unopposed by a 

resolution of the board of directors.   

 

The Corporation will mail each member one official ballot regardless of the number of 

memberships they hold. Only the original official ballot mailed to the Member or provided at the 

annual members meeting will be valid. If a member has lost their ballot, a replacement ballot will 

be issued to the member. The member must contact the Corporation at (979)828-5385 or by e-

mail at office@twincreekwsc.org to obtain instruction for an official replacement ballot.   

Reproduced or copied ballots will not be accepted.     

  

On the day of the election, members will check in with the Independent Election Auditor who 

will verify whether the member’s official ballot has been received.  If the member has not 

previously submitted a ballot, the member will be provided with a new official ballot.  If the 

member has sent in their ballot but the Corporation has not received the ballot the member will be 

provided with a new official ballot.  Members will receive one ballot no matter how many 

memberships they hold.  The member’s name on the ballot must match their application for 

service name. 

 



 

 

To consistently supply high-quality water to the residents 

and businesses of Southeastern Robertson County by 

responsibly and safely developing, producing, and 

delivering this natural resource in an efficient and 

professional manner while concentrating on 

conservation, quality, and dependability of service. 

 

Monday-Friday 7:30am-12:00pm & 1:00pm-4:30pm 

 

EMERGENCY AFTER HOURS CALL OFFICE AND SELECT 

APPROIATE CALL-OUT NUMBER 

979-828-5385 

•Messages are not checked until opening on next business day• 



 

RECENT CHANGE 

 

Due to the unpredictability of the USPS delivery of the 

memberships water bills, TCWSC Board of Directors have 

EXTENDED/CHANGED the payment date by FIVE (5) days. 

You now have until the 2oth to pay your water bills. 

 

Meters Read no later than 24th 

Mail/Email bills no later than 25th 

Bills are due upon receipt 

Past-Due after the 20th of following month 

Late Charge ($15.00) added on 21st of following month 
(unless it’s a weekend or holiday, then next business day) 

Board of Directors Meeting 2nd Tuesday of each month 

Annual Stockholders Meeting on a Saturday in April 

 

 

IMPORTANT REMINDER 

The TCWSC ANNUAL STOCKHOLDERS MEETING 

Held on APRIL 26TH 10AM 

8395 COBB BRANCH RD 

 

 


